Statement for 4th Annual Conference
from Lord Ramsbotham

I am very sorry that I cannot join you at your 4th Annual Conference.  During the year I have had various meetings with Peter Jones and have discussed the work of the Counselling in Prisons Network with him.  Having seen therapeutic work when I was HM Chief Inspector of Prisons, both in Grendon Underwood, and Channings Wood, near Exeter, in which there was a therapeutic drug treatment centre, which was inexcusably underused by the Prison Service, I know something of its value and the demands that such work makes on its practitioners.

Looking at the prison population as a whole, I am quite certain that there are many prisoners who would benefit from therapeutic type treatment.  Regimented unemployment, which is what days and weeks for the majority currently means, is, without doubt, a major s contributor to the disgracefully high reconviction rate.  The system seems to have forgotten that prisoners are individuals, and that, at its heart, one to one relationships between them, and those who can help them to live useful and law-abiding lives is what rehabilitation is all about.  It is clear to me that this is a reality that all involved with the Network understand, which is one of the main reasons why I so support you in all that you are trying to do, on behalf of the public as well as those who will benefit from your work.
